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Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No: 978-A
Committee: Governmental Operations


	Title:  Local Law to amend the New York city charter, in relation to the campaign finance board.


	Sponsors: By Council Members Mendez, Van Bramer, Williams, Wills and Rodriguez.


	Summary of Legislation:     The bill amends section 1052 of the New York city charter by adding a fifth class of expenditure to the existing four classes of expenditure that are not considered independent expenditures for the purposes of the City’s campaign finance law. The class of expenditure added by this section encompasses communications by membership organizations that are aimed solely at their members or by a corporation aimed at its stockholders.  This exemption does not apply to party committees, constituted committees, political clubs, or other entities organized primarily for the purpose of influencing elections.
Incidental communications by membership organizations or corporations with non-members or non-stockholders is similarly exempted from qualifying as an independent expenditure, so long as reasonable efforts are made to restrict the communication to members and stockholders.



	Effective Date: The bill would take effect immediately upon its enactment.



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: N/A

	Fiscal Impact Statement: 
Effective FY13
FY Succeeding

Effective FY14
Full Fiscal

Impact FY14
Revenues (+)

$0
$0
$0
Expenditures (-) 

$0
$0
$0
Net

$0
$0
$0


	Impact on Revenues: There would be no impact on City revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	Impact on Expenditures: There would be no impact on City expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation.   

	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs: N/A


	Source of Information:  New York City Council Finance Division



	Estimate Prepared By:  John Russell, Principal Legislative Financial Analyst
Estimate Reviewed By:  Latonia Mckinney, Deputy Director, and Tanisha Edwards, Finance Counsel

	Legislative history:  This legislation was introduced to the full Council on December 10, 2012 as Int. 978 and referred to the Committee on Governmental Operations.  On January 16, 2013, the Committee held a hearing regarding this legislation, an amendment was proposed and the bill was laid over.  The Committee on Governmental Operations will consider Proposed Intro. No. 978-A on January 22, 2013.



